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Happy 60th

    October......colorful leaves on the trees, 

crisp, cool nights.  Maybe not as intense as 

“up north” but, autumn in the South is also 

beautiful!   

    Our 60
th

 anniversary committee is putting 

the final plans together for our celebratory 

Tea on Wednesday, October 22.  We need 

members to bring tea pots to the tea. Let 

Susan Rivenburgh know how many you are 

bringing so we can be sure we have enough.  

Please make every effort to join us for what 

promises to be a wonderful afternoon!! 

    Also, a reminder!  Our big annual fund-

raiser, which is our fashion show/auction, 

will be held in March this year.  As we have 

done in the past for this event, we'll have 

beautiful gift baskets which will be 

auctioned off and we’ll be looking for items 

to put in the baskets. Unused gift items, 

please, and gift certificates would be greatly 

appreciated.  So, keep your eyes open for 

bargains and fun items. 
    

Joanne Bouchard, President 
 

Get the latest copy of your newsletter on line at 

www.newcomergs.com. 

 
     A friendly cell phone reminder: 

Please be courteous and put your cell 

phone on vibrate or silent during our 

meetings.  

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 
CUT OUT AND SAVE! 

 

October 1 hŎǘƻōŜǊ ннϝ- 5ǳƴŜǎ // 

November 5 November 19 - Angelo’s 

December 3 December 17 – Cypress Inn 

January 7 January 28 - Carrabba’s  

February 4 February 25 - Umberto’s 

March 4 aŀǊŎƘ нрϝ - ¢.! 

April 1 April 22 - Pine Lakes CC 

May 6 May 27 - Kimbel’s 

* October 22 – Anniversary Celebration 

* March 25 – Spring Fashion Show 

 

 

Information for the November 

Newsletter is due to the Editor, Tilda Generoso no 

later than October 24.   You may e-mail articles to 

matty22@sc.rr.com  (be sure to put Newcomer’s 

Newsletter on the subject line).  Thank you. 

 

 

 

Remember to wear your new name tag at all 

Newcomer events!! 

 

 

 

 

Donõt forget!! 

http://www.newcomersgs.com/
http://www.newcomergs.com/
mailto:matty22@sc.rr.com
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When: 1st Wednesday of the month (Sept-May) 

Where:  Carolina Forest Community and Rec Ctr. 

2254 Carolina Forest Blvd., Myrtle Beach, 29579 

Registration:  9:30 a.m. (please do not arrive 

earlier as the Coffee Hostesses, Activity Group 

Chairpersons and sponsors are busy preparing the 

room.) 

Business Meeting begins: 10:00 a.m. 

October Coffee Program:  Chair Yoga w/Joanne 

Degato 

 

November Coffee Program:   Sponsor Fair 

 

“Coffee” Refreshments 

 

The Coffee Committee welcomes you back to 

Newcomers for the 2014-15 season!   Our members 

are Rosie Guck, Rosanne Matthews, Carol 

Romanski, Joyce Toro, and our co-chairs, Nancy 

Michaud and Peggy O'Neil.    Our responsibility is 

to be sure that coffee & tea are ready, pitchers of 

water are out, and the goodies (provided by our 

members) are out on the table for your enjoyment 

prior to the meeting. A sign-up sheet will be passed 

around at each Coffee asking for volunteers to bring 

snacks for the next Coffee.  Please remember our 

diabetic members. 

   

Being on the Coffee Committee has some great 

perks...(1) great opportunity to meet other ladies as 

they drop off their goodies and/or come to get their 

coffee and (2) since we put the goodies out, we get 

to see everything first (and maybe have a taste)!   

So, if you think you would like to join us as a 

member of the Coffee Committee, please stop by to 

speak with Nancy or Peggy in the kitchen. Or  

 

The luncheons are usually held on the fourth 

Wednesday of the month, September through 

May.  The locations of the luncheons are planned by 

the Second Vice Presidents in coordination with the 

Club Board and are held at various facilities on the 

Grand Strand.  An interesting program is always 

presented at these luncheons.   
  

Please make every attempt to make your reservation 

for the luncheon at the monthly Coffee.  Roberta 

Schnur and Cynthia Whitley will be seated at a 

table at the back of the room where you can pay for 

your lunch.  Cash or checks are accepted.  Make 

checks payable to "Newcomers".  Exact change 

would be greatly appreciated if you are paying in 

cash.  No money can be refunded to a member after 

the final reservations have been made.  If you 

cannot make your reservation at the Coffee, you 

may call Roberta Schnur at 843-215-6985 or 

Cynthia Whitley at 815-322-6623 (between 9 am 

and 6 pm as a courtesy).  If you make your 

reservation by phone, please mail your check to: 

Roberta Schnur, 1153 N. Blackmoor Dr., Murrells 

Inlet, SC  29576  or to Cynthia Whitley, 128 

Preservation Dr., Myrtle Beach, 

SC  29572.  Reservations and payment MUST 

be received by the Wednesday preceding the event. 
 

 

 

 

OCTOBER TEA – CELEBRATING 60 

YEARS 
 

October 22, 2014 at The Dunes Club 

 

Look for details on Page 8 of this Newsletter 

 

contact one of us by phone or e-mail (Nancy - 609 

577-5670 / nanmic116@gmail.com or Peggy – 843-

213-1551 / fponeil2416@yahoo.com). 

 

 

 

 

SNIPPETS 

Teapots – Teapots are needed for the 60
th

 Anniversary Tea to be held on October 22.  Please bring any teapots 

you can spare to the Tea with you, and your teapot will be returned to you at the end of the tea. Only dishwasher 

safe teapots please as they will be put in the dishwasher for cleaning.   

 

mailto:nanmic116@gmail.com
mailto:fponeil2416@yahoo.com
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Santa for Seniors – gift tags will be available at the November Coffee from Delinda Hoepner.  Your help with 

this worthy cause is needed and appreciated.  

 

Brown Bag Auction – Plan now to attend our December 3
rd

 Coffee.  When shopping look for a gift valued at 

$10 or more than you can donate to our auction.  Put your gift in a bag or box and decorate using your 

imagination.  The more “elaborate” or “creative,” the better to entice our ladies to bid.  The higher the better!    

All gift items should be new and unopened.  This is a fun event, so start looking for a great gift! 

Remember…all money goes to our charities.   

 
Historian - We are still looking for a Historian.  If you have an interest, please see our President, Joanne Bouchard 

or call her at 650-7666. 

 

Community News - Please check out the round table at the front of the room for community news. 

 

Free lunch – Don’t forget to put your name in the basket for the sponsors give away every month.  The basket is on 

the hospitality table as you come in the front door and sign in.   Please do this before the meeting begins.

 

       

 

Here is a list of some of the Special Interest Groups and the name and contact information for the person/s 

heading up each group.  Take a look.  You may find something that interests you!!  If there is a group you 

would like to start or join, stop by and let me know.  You may contact Kim Cooper, at 402-850-9633.   Our committee 

has been compiling and updating lists.  If you have previously signed up, please check the list to make sure your name 

is on it.  Someone will be contacting you soon to get the new groups going.  If you have signed up, please let us know 

if you have not been contacted.  Please let us know if you’re interested in heading up a group.  We are still in need of a 

few people.       

Maryland Group:  (Bernadette Kahl, bkahl@advp.com or 843-361-8434) 

New Jersey Group:   (Michele Freeman, michelelfreeman@sc.rr.com or (609)304-8276).   

New York Group:   (Ruth Ruff at ruffruff@sc.rr.com or 997-9532.) This group is open to any member who 

has relocated here from New York State.  We meet for lunch on the third Wednesday of each month at a local 

restaurant.  If you wish to join please contact Ruth Ruff.   Hope to see you there. 

Ohio Group (PA included):   (Maureen Schaeffer 330-518-5182 at maureenbcspa@gmail.com ) 

Other States:  (Jackie Miles 843-236-5097 or cell 336-462-7365 or jackie29@sc.rr.com) 

 

     ****************************  

Book Club:  The book club met over the summer and had great discussions. We will continue to meet on the 

third Monday of each month at either Socastee Library (SL) or Carolina Forest Library (CFL) at 10:30 AM.  If 

you are interested in joining us, please contact M. J. Martin at 651-5390 or mj0712@aol.com.  

Here are the selections for the next few months: 
 
October 20 (SL) Me Before You by JoJo Moyes  

November 17 (CFL) Orphan Train by Christina Baker Kline 

December 15 (SL) The Arsonist by Sue Miller 
 
   
Bowling:  (Sherrie Andress 437-9950) 

Bridge Group:   (Suze Cox at suzjak@sc.rr.com ) This group meets the 3
rd

 Wednesday of each month.  Contact 

Suze for time and place. 

Dine Around (South):  Charlotte Siuda 650-4356 or CHUGIE_2000@yahoo.com  

Dine In/Out (North, Central and South)  (temporary chairperson Beth Calamari at bethcalamaric@aol.com)  

mailto:bkahl@advp.com
mailto:michelelfreeman@sc.rr.com
mailto:ruffruff@sc.rr.com
mailto:maureenbcspa@gmail.com
mailto:jackie29@sc.rr.com
mailto:mj0712@aol.com
mailto:suzjak@sc.rr.com
mailto:CHUGIE_2000@yahoo.com
mailto:bethcalamaric@aol.com
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If you are interested in chairing this group please see Kim Cooper or contact her at the above number. 

Dominoes:  (Peggy DeVivo 843-215-5258) 

Golf Group:   Co-chairs Linda Hicks and Jackie Miles.  Weather permitting, the group will play 18 holes once 

a month during the fall.  Scheduled dates, weather permitting are: Oct. 2, Nov. 4 and Dec. 4.  We won’t play in 

January or February because of the cooler temperatures, but will start playing again in March.  Currently we are 

a small group hoping more ladies will join us.  If you are interested in golfing or would like more information, 

you can e-mail Linda Hicks at L.hicks@hotmail.com or Jackie Miles at Jackie29@sc.rr.com.   

Knitting/Crafts:   (Wendy Marguiles at wendysweb@aol.com)  

Mahjongg South Strand:   (Gail Hilt 215-0627 or Rita Hulme 650-9072) 

Mahjongg Central:  (Loraine Girardin 903-7116 or lgirardin@sc.rr.com)   This group meets the last Thursday 

of each month at Longbeard’s in Carolina Forest at 10:00 a.m.   

Movie and Lunch:  (Maxine Begonja at bestweb20@msn.com)  This group meets on the 2nd Thursday of each 

month at the Grand 14 Theatre at Market Commons with lunch immediately following the movie.  Please 

contact Maxine if you will be attending. 

Mahjongg info:  The Grand Strand Senior Center on 21
st
 teaches Mahjongg on Wednesdays from 12-3 for 

anyone who is interested in learning how to play.  You must be a member of the Senior Center to take the class.  

The cost to join is $20.   
 

 

Our Board has proudly chosen to support the following charitable organizations for 2014-15.   Money raised 

through our fundraising efforts will be distributed to these organizations at the close of our year (June 2015).  

One-half of our funds will go to the President's Choice, The Veteran's Welcome Home and Resource Center.   

The other half will be equally divided and distributed to the Board's selections.  These are Samaritan House, 

Gracie's Hope and Hope House.  A brief description of each organization follows: 

 

President’s Pick:  

 

Veteran's Welcome Home and Resource Center:  Locating to a newly expanded facility in Little River, this 

Center, operating independently of any government agency, has a mission to help any veteran transition back 

into civil life.  Services include housing assistance, medical referrals, transportation, basic human needs such as 

food and clothing, job service and counseling.  All staff members are volunteers.  Services are available for all 

veterans on The Grand Strand. 

 

 

The Board has chosen the following three charities: 

 

Samaritan House:   Located in Conway and operated through the sponsorship of Cherry Hill Missionary 

Baptist Church since 2005, this non-profit organization provides daily meals in a newly expanded facility.  They 

also provide clothing and non-perishable food to those who need it. 

 

Hope House:  The mission of this non-profit organization is to provide a healthy environment for registered 

students at Myrtle Beach High School who are actively pursuing a high school diploma.  These students are 

designated homeless or are otherwise affected by circumstances outside their control.  Hope House  

strives to provide immediate needs for these students, including food, clothing, shelter and school supplies.  The 

long range goal is to provide a safe shelter or house for these students. 

 

Gracie's Hope:  Founded in 2006 by a family seeking services in NC for their special needs child, Gracie. This 

non-profit organization provides hyperbaric oxygen treatments and support services to special needs children, 

veterans and civilian adults.  These support services include neuro and bio feedback, counseling and more in a 

mailto:L.hicks@hotmail.com
mailto:Jackie29@sc.rr.com
mailto:wendysweb@aol.com
mailto:lgirardin@sc.rr.com
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drug-free environment.  Hyperbaric oxygen therapy is proving helpful in patients with PTSD, TBI, Birth 

injuries, ALS, Parkinson's, Wound Care and much more.  These treatments are usually not covered by  

traditional insurance and Gracie's Hope provides financial assistance through donations.   Gracie's Hope is 

coming to North Myrtle Beach soon and will be open to residents of The Grand Strand as well as non-residents 

in need of treatment. 

 

Purple Bucket:  As our new year begins, we have decided to renew the Purple Bucket Collection.  Each month, 

at our Coffee and again at our Luncheon, we will pass a purple bucket around for your voluntary contributions 

to the registered charitable organization selected by the Board.   

 

For the month of October, we have selected The Shepherd's Table in Conway.  This non-profit organization 

provides weekday hot dinners in a family atmosphere.  Supported by more than 65 local churches and 

community organizations, their volunteers also serve special holiday meals, and help distribute non-perishable  

items to those people in need.  Our donations help provide the food needed to prepare these meals. 

 

The Purple Bucket Collection is strictly voluntary.  Your support is deeply appreciated. 

 

 

The Special Events Committee chairperson for this year is Marilyn Keyser.  If you have any comments or ideas 

for planned activities, please see Marilyn when you come to the monthly Coffee.  Marilyn will be set up at a 

table every month at the Coffee and will be available for you to sign up for any of the events that she has 

planned.  If you will not be at the Coffee and want information, you may call Marilyn at 843-808-8921 or e-

mail at marilynkkeyser@yahoo.com.   

 

Wednesday, October 29, 2014 – Southport shopping trip and The Tea House for lunch.  We will have a cost 

for carpooling and our lunch is $17.50, tax included.  Call Marilyn Keyser to sign up at 843-503-2794.   

 

Tuesday, November 18, 2014 – Hilton Myrtle Beach – Thanksgiving Luncheon and The Alabama Theatre for 

the Grandest Christmas Show.  Lunch is at 11:30 a.m. and the show is at 2 p.m.  Cost is $55.  Call Marilyn 

Keyser to sign up 843-503-2794.  Husbands are welcome.   

 
 

 

Welcome to Newcomers of the Grand Strand.  Dues are $20.00 per year, payable in September for 

returning members and new members are asked to pay when joining.  A current membership list will be 

available at the hospitality desk when you enter the building.  Please check to be sure your personal information 

is correct.  Members who have lost their Newcomers pin may purchase a replacement pin at the Coffee for 

$3.00.  Any errors please report to Marlene Dottellis (650-8373 mdottillis@sc.rr.com) or Ruth Ruff  (997-9532 

ruffruff@sc.rr.com).  Thank you!  

 

New members for May:  Carole Ballacera, JoAnne Consentino, Carol Edwards and Beverly Watrous. 

 

New members for September:  Nancy Bauman, Delores Bowerman, Marcia Costello, Patricia Gregory, 

Maureen Maki, Jan Rowe and Linda Woods. 

 

Congratulations to Kathryn Nurminen.  She won a free lunch for paying her dues early.  

 

  

 

mailto:marilynkkeyser@yahoo.com
mailto:mdottillis@sc.rr.com
mailto:ruffruff@sc.rr.com
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Here are some of the area’s upcoming entertainment and events. If you have anything you want to contribute to this 

section, whether it is a good recipe or anything you want to share with the members, please let me know in advance of 

newsletter deadline by sending me an e-mail at: matty22@sc.rr.com  - Important—please put “Newcomer Newsletter” in 

subject line to call attention to your e-mail.)  Thank you. Tilda Generoso-Editor. 
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 Annual Rally for the Cure  Saturday, October 18- 12 pm registration    $45 

River Oaks Golf Course.  Open to all golfers and guests.  Captain’s choice.  $25 for golf, food and beverage 

payable day of tournament to River Oaks Golf Course.  Entry fee is $20 per household (husband and wife) or 

per person due by October 15.  Call Brenda Tuel at 843-903-4234 or by e-mail 

berkshireforestcommunity@gmail.com.  

 

Saturday, October 25 – Waccamaw High , Pawley’s Island 

Sunday, October 26 – Trinity Church, Myrtle Beach  

Carolina Master Chorale – “Songs of a Pasionate Life” – Adults $20, Senior and Vet $15 – 843-444-5774 or 

www.CarolinaMasterChorale.com .  Season tickets for Seniors are $50 which includes four concerts, including 

“Christmas Carols and All That Jazz,” “Love Like you’ll Never Be hurt,” and “A Big Band in the House of 

God.”  All concerts being at 4 p.m.  Visit our sponsor table at the monthly Newcomers Coffee.   

 

 

New members will receive a copy of our Newcomers Directory when they join.  Susan Rivenburgh will take 

pictures of new members at the monthly Coffee.  An addendum will be distributed in May.  If you have any 

comments, corrections or questions, please see me or call me at 651-5390.  MJ Martin  

=============================================================================== 

 

Please support our sponsors and tell them you saw their ad in the Newcomer’s 

Newsletter---they would love doing business with you!   

 
Bankers Life and Casualty.: Bankers Life has been in business since 1879.  They service the retirement 

market with solutions to problems ranging from Medicare to protecting assets with long term, home health and 

short term care.  They are able to help clients on a fixed income protect their money and grow it at the same 

time.  Their rates are much higher than the banks can offer and there’s no risk of loss.  Stop by the sponsor’s 

table to talk with Richard Hitzel or call 843-249-0007. 

 
Premier Designs – Annette Billings is an independent distributor and provides a unique shopping experience in 

your home for your family and friends and gives a lot of free jewelry to the hostess (average of $200-$300).  

She also provides set-ups at offices, beauty shops and other businesses.  She can do fundraisers for your favorite 

cause or organization.  Stop by the sponsor table to say hello at our next coffee.  AnnBills@aol.com or 843-

215-3808. 
 

SendOutCards –SendOutCards is an online greeting card and gift service with over 100 million cards sent, 

making us the largest first-class mailing company in the US.  In less than 60 seconds you can choose your 

custom card, add a personal photo, write your message and click “send” all for less than the average price of a 

greeting card at a store!  You can also include a gift or gift card to make the package complete.  SendOutCards 

prints, stuffs, stamps and mails your greeting card or gift for you, saving you time, gas and money.  We firmly 

believe we can “Make A Difference in People’s Lives!”  Contact Marlene Grover at 843-283-4445 or visit the 

website at www.sendoutcards.com/marlenegrover for a FREE gift account.  Please stop by the sponsor’s table at 

the next Coffee.  

mailto:matty22@sc.rr.com
mailto:berkshireforestcommunity@gmail.com
http://www.carolinamasterchorale.com/
mailto:AnnBills@aol.com
http://www.sendoutcards.com/marlenegrover
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Thirty-One Gifts – Stephanie Bushong has been with Thirty-One Gifts for four years.  They offer 

organizational solutions and personalized gifts for all ages.  Thirty-One is a great faith-based company.  They 

offer a variety of options for everyone’s taste.  They keep up with current trends while still offering amazing 

quality.  Contact Stephanie at sacb98@yahoo.com or 843-251-5573.    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You could see your 

business card here by becoming 

an ad sponsor of the Newcomers 

Club of the Grand Strand. 

 

Check with one of the Board 

members  or download the forms 

from the website at 

www.newcomersgs.com 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:sacb98@yahoo.com
http://www.newcomersgs.com/
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Grand Strand Newcomers Club 

60
th

 Anniversary Tea 

Wednesday, October 22, 2014 

1PM to 4PM 

Dunes Golf & Beach Club 

 
Program:  Social hour to mingle. Assorted fruits, cheeses and crackers will be served with 

cold drinks.  A cash bar will be provided. Music and speakers will take us down 

memory lane during the formal tea.  

 

Menu:  Assorted tea sandwiches, scones with  Devonshire cream and lemon curd, fruit 

  preserves, petite fours, mini tarts, teas, and other beverages. 

 

Price:  $25 

 

Please invite former members to join us in this celebration. 

 

We will be reserving tables and taking reservations at the September and October Coffees.  Sign 

up at the reservations table.  Payment is due by Wednesday, October 8.  

 

Question:  call Past President, Susan Rivenburgh 843.333.1290 or e-mail  

       TheRivenburghs@aol.com 
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